Charing Cross Precinct Minutes
WEDNESDAY 17 OCTOBER  2007
CHARING CROSS HOTEL
The meeting opened at 7:40pm
Present: D Caretti, Janet Namey, John Namey, M Hope, M Main, L Joslyn, M Caffrey, I St Leon, J Hyslop, Matthew Finch and Brooke Thompson

Visitor: Peter Brennan

Apologies: Mr and Mrs Corcoran

 

1.      Welcome, Danny Caretti- Convenor

2.      Minutes of last meeting 22 August 2007

Passed with one correction – St Catherine’s School Delete  Saturdays and Sundays

Moved: M Hope. Seconded:  Danny Caretti

3.      Matters Arising: nil

4.      Agenda Review 

Additions to General Business

-         67 Henrietta Street, 

-         10 Gipps Street  

-         314-316 Bronte Road, House of Lattice Site.

5.      Development Applications 

        St Catherine’s School, 315-317 Bronte Road

Section 96 Review of Determination of the DA651/2005. Waverley Council approved hours of operation for the car park to   be 7am-7pm weekdays, but no cars to enter car park after 5pm, only to exit.   This condition is a trial period for 1 year. Council recommended consultation with neighbours before the construction of the car park commences. 

 

        235-239 Bronte Road, formerly Traversi Jones site (LEC outcome)

The appeal on a Deemed Referral was dismissed. Members of the Precinct attended to present evidence to support a refusal. It was noted this site is contaminated, as it was formerly a service station. 

 

        14 Gipps Street (LEC outcome)

Waverley Council was successful in defending an appeal by the Applicants. The appeal was dismissed. M Hope represented the Precinct following a submission objecting to the DA. 

M Caffrey (the applicant) raised the issue of whether an applicant should be invited to attend a precinct meeting to hear issues discussed relating to their DA. D Caretti said Precinct residents are advised by means of a letter box drop of the date and agenda of the next Precinct meeting. It is not always possible to include all DAs on the agenda as the agenda has to be submitted early to Council. Applicants can attend to outline a proposal. Janet Namey said architects have attended with plans on a number of occasions. D Caretti said objectors are not notified of a DA’s progress, they only receive notification of a site visit.M Caffrey said the whole process needed to be improved. Peter Brennan agreed to give a presentation on the Council’s DA procedures, although it was explained fully on the Council’s web site.

 

        The Laurels, 55 Albion Street. 

Submission made objecting to the height and style of the proposed fence.

        Illuminated advertisements on telephone booths.

A submission from the Precinct has been lodged stating illuminated advertisements are unsuitable in a Heritage area, near pedestrian crossings, and add to the visual confusion of the environment especially for older people. 

        67 Henrietta Street

Application to demolish this terraced house in an intact row of four. Waverley Council refused development consent.   

 

     10 Gipps Street        

Application for additional accommodation and pool to a Heritage listed house in an intact row of four. Submissions have been lodged.

 

        314-316 Bronte Road (formerly House of Lattice site) 

This building has been let, despite it being unfinished. J Hyslop said residents in the units behind are adversely affected and believe the private certifier is non-complying. It was recommended residents look at legislation in Environment Planning and Assessment Act 1979 (NSW) particularly provisions around private certifiers. It was agreed M Hope and J Hyslop would draft a letter from the Precinct to Paul Pearce, MP, asking him to contact Frank Sartor, Minister for Planning. It was recommended the Body Corporate write to the Department of Planning, Building and Allied Professionals Accreditation Board.  Peter Brennan agreed to look into serving an order to complete the property. 

 

6.      Special Presentation by Peter Brennan, Waverley Council’s Director of Planning and Environmental Services. “Approaching Sustainable  Transport in Waverley: Progress and Challenges, what Council and the Community can do” 

 

The ten year plan adopted in 2002 is being presented to all precincts to enlist their support. 

 

7.      Feedback form Bondi Junction Forum

 

M Hope declined to give feedback until next precinct meeting 

 

8.      General Business

        Lighting on pedestrian crossing near St Catherine’s School. Crossing in Macpherson Street is dark. It was recommended a complaint be made to D Joaniddes, Technical Services Division ,Energy Australia. 

        Pedestrian issue outside Bellagio Café, Bronte Road. P Kenny, Precinct Traffic Representative not present to give update.

        L Joslyn stated that a Heritage Building on Bronte Road, opposite the Golf Shop, had installed horizontal fenestration  

 

The Meeting closed at 9.25 pm.

The next meeting will be held at 730pm on Wednesday 12  December 2007 at Charing Cross Hotel. 

 


 

